
SHS Online Course Credit Policy 

 

Shelton High School will only accept online learning requests from an approved 

accredited institution. A student requesting to take an online course for credit must 

complete the appropriate application, secure all required signatures, and submit the 

application by the defined deadline. A maximum of two credits per year, including 

summer school online credit, will be allowed for online learning. Online courses will not 

be tracked, with the exception of advanced placement online coursework. Online courses 

will be calculated into a student’s GPA as untracked courses, with the exception of 

advanced placement online coursework. The student/parent/guardian is responsible for all 

financial expenses or fees for online learning. The high school administration reserves the 

right to deny applications for online coursework and acceptance of online credits.  


